MINUTES
MARION CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
February 7, 2012


The Marion Civil Service Commission met on Tuesday, February 7, 2012 at 8:00 a.m.  Commission members present were Hagen, Mettler and Schlotterback.  Also present:  Terry Jackson, Wes Nelson, Doug Wyman and Janice Lawrence.

Motion by Hagen, second by Mettler to approve the minutes of the January 24, 2012 special meeting.  Motion carried.

Motion by Mettler, second by Hagen to certify the eligible list of names for Assistant Fire Chief as follows:
Certified Eligible List for Deputy/Assistant Fire Chief:

Debra Lynn Krebill
Motion carried.

Wes Nelson presented the testing schedule for entry-level finance clerk as follows:
2/7/12:  Civil Service Commission reviews schedule.
Post position in all departments:  Friday 2/17/12
Ads for open position will run Sunday 2/19/12 and Sunday 2/26/12.  (2 weeks)
Begin accepting applications:   Monday 2/20/12 through 5:00 p.m. on Friday 3/9/12. (3 weeks)
Order tests (Ergo-Metrics, need 2 week lead time): Monday 3/12/12
Mail letters out to all applicants inviting to test:  Monday, 3/12/12
Test:  Saturday, 3/24/12, 8:00 a.m.,  Location:  Lowe Park  
Scores finalized:  Monday, 3/26/12
Certify List:   Tuesday, 4/3/12 
Mail notifications to applicants certified and not:  Tuesday, 4/3/12
List approved by Council:  Thursday, 4/5/12
Motion by Mettler, second by Hagen to approve the finance clerk test schedule as presented.

Doug Wyman was present to express his concerns over the administration of the Assistant Fire Chief assessment center held on 1/24/12.  He felt there was not enough time provided for the written part.  He said he was told by the assessor that it was supposed to have been given to the applicants as homework but was not.  Time was allowed to do the written part, but Doug feels it wasn’t enough.  He stated he would not appeal the testing process, but suggested that the Commission add ten points to everyone’s score and then re-evaluate the certified list.  Chairman Schlotterback thanked Doug for talking to the Commission and stated the Commission would take his comments under review.  Doug Wyman left the meeting.  Fire Chief Jackson stated there was never any intention to have homework, and typically if there is homework, there would still be a written part to the test to be completed onsite.  He stated that adding points to everyone’s score would devaluate the test process across the state.  He recommended that if the Commission did anything, it would be to start over with a new test, but felt the test given was fair and it is a good process.  The Commission discussed the process and felt that all candidates were treated equally, the process is consistent with what the rest of the State does for testing, and it was administered appropriately and fairly.  Motion by Hagen, second by Mettler to retain the test process as is and to keep the existing certified list as already approved.  Chairman Schlotterback requested a memo to Doug be prepared stating the Commission’s actions.

Motion by Hagen, second by Mettler, to adjourn at 8:45 a.m.  Motion carried.



Janice Lawrence
Acting Clerk of Commission
